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RHODES UNIVERSITY

ALLAN WEBB HALL COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 28 SEPTEMBER 2005
AT 19:00 IN THE HALL WARDENS FLAT.

2005.4.1         PRESENT

Mr John McNeill (Hall Warden, Chair) ), Sr Rosemary Büchner (Associate Hall Fellow), Messrs Mark Coulson (Salisbury House Sub-Warden), Jonathan Davy (Winchester House Sub-Warden), Garth Francis (Winchester House Sub-Warden), and Glenn Guiseb (Salisbury House Senior Student), Ms Nicole Hyman (Hall SRC Representative 2006), Prof Roger Jacob (Hall Fellow), Messrs Paul Lehloka (Salisbury House Sub-Warden) and Zwangendaba Ludidi (Hall Senior Student), Mesdames Shumbisai Makovah (Truro House Senior Student), Audra Mahlong (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), Rutendo Mushuku (Canterbury House Senior Student)and Nonhlanhla Ngidi (Hall Senior Student 2006), Mr Michael Naidoo (Salisbury House Warden), Mesdames Lerato Thulo (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), Anne Warring (Truro House Warden) and Desiree Wicks (Canterbury House Warden), 

Secretariat: Ms Larissa Klazinga (Allan-Webb Hall Secretary)

2005.4.2 LEAVE OF ABSENCE

Did not attend:  Stuart Thackray (Hall SRC Representative)
2005.4.3 OTHER MATTERS FOR THE AGENDA

All item raised will be addressed under agenda item 2005.4.17
1.  Common Room Furniture
2.  Games Room
3.  Eleanor Brown House

4.  Hall Banners
2005.4.4 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

Mr Naidoo proposed the minutes and Mrs Wicks seconded.
2005.4.5 HALL WARDEN’S FORUM

5.1   Welcome new members of the Hall Committee

Mr McNeill welcomes the newly elected members of the Hall Committee and thanked the outgoing members for their contribution to the Hall.

5.2   SHARC and O-Week
Mr McNeill reported that SHARC had requested 90 minutes for their workshop during Orientation Week, up from 45 minutes in 2005. The Committee agreed that the SHARC workshops were a valuable part of the Orientation Week schedule and, time permitting, agreed to SHARC’s request.

5.3   2006 O-Week programme
It was noted that no programme had yet been supplied for Orientation Week. The Committee noted with concern that once again the programme was not supplied to the Hall for input. It was further noted that as a consequence programme clashes between the residence, SRC and University programmes were likely. 

5.4   Use of the Nun’s Chapel for O-week
It was agreed that the Nun’s Chapel worked well as a workshop venue and the Committee tasked Ms Klazinga with securing the use of the venue for Orientation Week 2006.

5.5   Residence’s First-aid boxes - Issuing of medicines
The Committee was informed that due to new government regulations Wardens and Sub-wardens will no longer be allowed to dispense medication like anti-nausea drugs. Students will have to go to the Sanatorium to obtain medication. First Aid boxes will now mainly consist of Band-Aids, Savlon and Disprin.

5.6   2005 Hall and House Capital requests
Mr McNeill informed the Committee that the majority of Allan Webb’s requests had been granted.

5.7   Completion of community service
Concern was expressed that transgressors were not completing community service sentences on time. Mr McNeill informed the Committee that failure to complete community service sentences would result in exam results being withheld.

5.8   Pubs in residences
Mr McNeill reported that after a University-wide investigation into bar management practices, the system used by Salisbury and Winchester was deemed illegal. Both bars were ordered to shut down with immediate effect. Mr McNeill was tasked with investigating a solution, in consultation with Mr Barker.
5.9   Meal times
After a brief discussion the Committee agreed that the current Dining Hall meal times were adequate and the status quo should be maintained.

5.10 Nutritional value of meals
Mr McNeill reported that a dietician evaluated the meals in the Dining Hall and concluded that both the hygiene and nutrition was good, but the calories were too high.
2005.4.6 MATTERS ARISING

6.1
Allan Webb Adventure
Mr Coulson thanked everyone involved in the AWA for their support. He noted that a full compliment of teams entered. He informed the Committee that after consultation with the Sun City pre-school, the AWA Committee would purchase a television and video machine for the school, as well as food and kitchen equipment. 

The Committee congratulated Mr Coulson and his team for their excellent work and wished them continued success in the future.

6.2
Sub-Warden Appointments

Mr McNeill thanked all the RSAC members for their participation and congratulated the newly appointed Sub-Wardens on the appointments.
6.3 Appointment of New Hall Fellows
DOC A
The Committee accepted the recommendation of the Sub-Committee and tasked Mr McNeill with approaching the individuals identified by the Sub-Committee to invite them to join the Hall as Fellows.
6.4 Burst Water Mains

Mr McNeill reported that in response to the regular burst water mains two letters had been written to Mr Reynolds, the Estates Manager, requesting that the University put pressure on the Municipality to improve the water supply to Allan Webb. To date no constructive response has been received from the Municipality.
6.5 Selection of Vice-Chancellor

Mr McNeill reported that the Selection Committee had selected the new Vice-Chancellor and the name had been submitted to Senate and then Council for ratification. 
6.6 Quality of Residence Life Survey

Mr McNeill reported that the second semester surveys had been printed and were available for collection from Ms Klazinga’s office.
2005.4.7 SRC ELECTION RESULTS

Ms Hyman reported that despite the initial chaos surrounding the elections the polls would close on Friday 30 September.
2005.4.8 HALL SENIOR STUDENT ELECTIONS & HOUSE COMMITTEE ELECTIONS

Mr McNeill formally announced that Ms Ngidi had been elected as the Hall Senior Student for 2006. The Committee congratulated Ms Ngidi on her appointment and noted that House Committee election could now get underway.
2005.4.9 SOCIAL FUNCTIONS CUT OFF PERIOD

Mr McNeill reminded the Committee that the cut-off date for social functions was 16 October and encouraged the residences to have their leavers’ functions well before then.
2005.4.10 UNIVERSITY DISCIPLINARY REPORTS

The Committee noted that Allan Webb had been largely free of student transgressors in 2005 and noted that this was a clear indication that the Hall was running smoothly.
2005.4.11 MERIT SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS

Ms Warring noted that the Sub-Committee that determines the Hall’s nominations Merit Scholarships would be convening soon and encouraged students to apply.
2005.4.12 HALL AWARDS

Mrs Wicks noted that the Hall Awards Selection Committee would be meeting on Monday 03 October. She encouraged students to nominate worthy candidates. 
2005.4.13 DIVERSITY WORKSHOP

Mr McNeill reminded all the 2006 Sub-Wardens that they were required to attend the Diversity  Workshop on Wednesday 12 October.
2005.4.14 CONSTITUTION WORKSHOP

The Committee tasked Mr McNeill, Ms Thulo, Mr Thackray and Mr Serrao with  representing the Hall at the Constitution workshop scheduled for Saturday 08 October.
2005.4.15 MED-LIFE AMBULANCE SERVICE

Ms Klazinga informed the Committee that the Med-Life introductory offer of R100 per ambulance call-out was now over and the standard call-out fee was now R753.10. The Committee agreed that this was not a viable option for most students.
The Committee tasked Mr McNeill with raising the issue of affordable, reliable emergency transport for students at the Board of Residences. 
2005.4.16 EXAMINATIONS

Mr McNeill reminded the Committee that exams were around the corner and encouraged all students to start their preparations well in advance.
2005.4.17 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

17.1.  Common Room Furniture
The Committee was informed that the Hall had sent several letters requesting the resolution of the Common Room furniture issue to Ms Tyson and Dr Motara. To date the situation remains unresolved.

17.2.  Games Room
The Committee noted that the Games Room status Quo remains. Ms Ngidi was tasked with running the Nun & Bishop.
17.3.  Eleanor Brown House
Mr McNeill informed the Committee that the University had leased Eleanor Brown House, a Victoria Girls School hostel, for a period of 5 years and that after major renovations it would become a women’s residence and would be on-line by February 2006.
17.4. Hall Banners
The Committee thanked Mrs Wicks for her efforts and Mr McNeill was tasked with hanging the banners in the Dining Hall.
.
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DOC A

HALL FELLOWS SELECTION SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY, 22 SEPTEMBER 2005 AT 18H00 IN THE DINING HALL.

1.  

ATTENDANCE

Mr John McNeill (Chairperson), Mr Mark Coulson (Salisbury Representative) Ms Anne Warring (Truro Representative) and Mrs Desiree Wicks (Canterbury Representative).
2. 

ABSENT

Mr Jonathan Davy (Winchester Representative) and Ms Rutendo Mushuku (Canterbury Representative)

3. 

SHORTLIST FOR CONSIDERATION BY HALL COMMITTEE

In order:

1. Prof S Radloff

2. Prof S Daya

3. Prof G Euvrard

4. Prof G Blatch

5. Prof G Antrobus

6. Prof R Bernard

7. Mr A Vorster


